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1. REQIJESTED MOTION: 

ACTION REQUESTED: Amend Capital Improvement Program for FY 04-08 to transfer $18.1 million from various 
projects and from Road Impact Fee Reserves, District 4, to fund Summerlin 6 laning (CIP Project #4067), including 

Summerlin/San Carlos and Summerlin/Gladiolus. 

WHY ACTION IS NECESSARY: CIP amendments require BOCC approval. 

WHAT ACTION ACCOMPLISHES: All ows Summerlin Road project to proceed and financing of the Sanibcl Causeway 
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I. BACKGROIJND: 
The current Cl? reflects $18.1 million from Sanibel Toll funded bond proceeds and Sanibel sumlus toll revenues for the 
Summerlin six laning project from San Carlos Blvd. to Gladiolus Drivk including grade separatks at Summerlin and San 
Carlos and Summerlin and Gladiolus. 

In order to maintain revenue-to-debt coverage for replacement of the three Sanibel Causeway bridges, Lee County DOT had 
to eliminate the reimbursement of the Sanibel Surplus Toll Revenues and eliminate funding the Summerlin/San Carlos grade 
separation from the toll bond proceeds. 
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7. BACKGROUND (Continued): 
The project with the overpass is critical to move forward because the intersection is currently failing and projected to fail after 
the widening (without the interchange) prior to the design year, and is much more cost effective and less disruptive to do it as 
part of the road widening. Also, the Traffic & Earnings Report necessary for the bonding for the Sanibel Bridge project 
assumed the intersection would be improved with an overpass and operating acceptably in the future. The county’s disclosure 
counsel for the bond issue has indicated the county needs to identify the source of funding to ensure the overpass 
improvements move forward by December 14” prior to selling the bonds in order to avoid a disclosure statement about the 
potential failing of the intersection and a possible time-consuming revision to the Traffic & Earnings Report. 

Staff is recommending to shift funds from Summerlin six laning, Cypress Lake Drive to Boy Scout Road (CIP #6007) in the 
amount of $10 million, shifting funds from Three Oaks North from Alice Road to Daniels Parkway (CIP #4053) in the amount 
of $4.0 million, and $4.1 million from District 4 Road Impact Fee Reserves and prior year collections. 

Actual funding transfer will be completed during carryovers of the Capital Improvement Program. 


